
      

 

                           LAKE TOWNSHIP       

  
                                 339 Strausser Road, Stoneboro, Pa 16153  Ph: (724) 376-7216  

                                                                                                                                                                                   

Supervisors:  Chairman-   Fred Elder 

Vice Chairman-  Harry Fairlamb 

Roadmaster-      Jon Gander                            

March 11, 2019 

 

The Lake Township regular meeting was held on Monday, March 11, 2019 at the Lake 

Township Municipal Building.   

*Present were Supervisors Jon Gander, Fred Elder and Harry Fairlamb along with Secretary 

Deanna Yarnell. 

*Chairman Elder opened the meeting at 8:00p.m.  Minutes to the February regular meeting were 

read and approved by a motion from Elder, 2nd by Fairlamb. 

 

Guests: Tori Welton and Wyatt Zebrovious 

 

Bills were approved and paid    

 

Treasurer Report: 

• General Fund  $  26,652.39 

• General Savings $  85,959.13 

• State Checking $   1,027.23 

• State Savings     $ 110,070.57 

 

Chairman Elder recognized guest Tori Welton.  Ms. Welton representing Wagler LLC presented 

the Supervisors with a plan to tie into the Lakeview Area Sewage Authority.  Ms. Welton said 

she attended the last sewage meeting and requested tie in service and that the sewage authority 

said that they would be willing to tie in but that it had to be between Lake Township and the 

Lakeview Area Sewage Authority.  Ms. Welton wanted to know if the Supervisors would be 

willing to make this request on their behalf.  After a discussion of tie in costs and benefits the 

Supervisors agreed to request tie in service for the Lake Township side of the Stoneboro Lake.  

Tie in service would be limited to the cottages on the lake no other residence would be tying into 

the system.  

 

Wyatt Zebrovious had no comment 

 



The following Motions were presented: 

Jon Gander Motioned to close the State Fund Checking and State Fund Savings at Mercer 

County State Bank and to open one account with PLIGIT a State Fund Checking, Harry Fairlamb 

2nd.   

Harry Fairlamb Motioned to have Parker Logging remove trees on the Township Property 

directly behind the Township building, Jon Gander 2nd.  

Harry Fairlamb Motioned to sign the resolution to put the question on the May ballot "Do you 

favor the issuance of licenses to conduct small games of chance in the Township of Lake?" Jon 

Gander 2nd. Resolution 02-2019 was signed and will be taken with the question to the court 

house to be put on the May ballot. Fred Elder would sign but NOT in favor. 

 

Secretary Report: 

• New 2019 Solicitor agreement was signed; the retainer was sent in previously. 

• The Baseball back fence has been installed.  Payment reimbursement from the county 

will be submitted.  Continued discussion on moving the storage shed donated by 

Flex-O-Span was discussed.  No information has been received from LARA to finish the 

last baseball field at the Complex.  Mr. Barrish has said on numerous occasions that 

LARA had the information.  Mr. Kraynak was to get the information to the Supervisors 

after their last meeting, due to the numerous delays the Supervisors will proceed with 

finishing the projects at the Complex without LARA.    

Roadmaster Report: 

• The totals and resolution for the Delaware COG Tar and Chip have been submitted 

• Still in search of a grader replacement for the Township current grader.   

• Trees have been removed from various  

 

Supervisors had a discussion about purchasing stone from Allegheny Mineral and or H + H 

Material, as the stock piles are low 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:45p.m. 

 

Deanna L Yarnell 

Lake Township Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

          


